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Comments I strongly object to this application. The level of HGV traffic is unacceptable given the state of St Hill
Road & the dangers involved in HGVs turning left into West Hoathly Road & travelling up past the
entrance to Standen. That part of the road is barely wide enough for two cars to pass & often involves
cars having to wait for each other & passing very slowly going down the hill towards the entrance to
Evergreen Farm. Traffic entering & leaving Standen is also a concern & will be affected by HGVs
passing the entrance. The turn into West Hoathly Road at St Hill Green is simply not suitable for HGV
vehicles, is not wide enough & is dangerous in terms of traffic coming down the hill from the direction
of Standen towards St Hill Green. There is an already dangerous loss of line of sight when you come
down the hill towards the junction. In addition there are houses opposite the green which have limited
line of sight when leaving their drives. The bridge over the Worth Way on Imberhorne Lane is way too
narrow to allow the passage of constant HGV traffic. Again, line of sight on the approach to the bridge
is already restricted which makes it dangerous. I wonder if the bridge itself is also sufficiently robust to
take the level of HGV traffic proposed. Overall the level of HGV traffic involved in the project is
unacceptable on what amount to country lanes which have limited line of sight in places. I object
strongly to this proposal.
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